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Some of the quotes in the article in Coyote 17 on “Volunteering in the 
revolutions” should have been attributed to Hatem Hassan and not to 
Taymour Senbel – our apologies to both concerned.

Hello readers!

If you look in the mirror, what do you see? 
What do you identify as being important? If 
others look into it too, does that change your 
perception? With this Coyote we introduce the 
Recog-nition App – a metaphor based on those 
little programs on your phone – which may help 
to get into the world of recognising non-formal  
learning in youth work. 

Coyote has been raising lots of questions in 
recent issues and this time we encouraged our 
authors to formulate some answers, to dare to 
look into the future and illustrate where all this 
effort across Europe may lead us.

At the same time as we were choosing the dif-
ferent angles to explore for this issue, planning 
began for the symposium on “Recognition of 
youth work and non-formal learning in the 
youth field” to be held at the European Youth 
Centre in Strasbourg, so it seemed clear that the 
issues tackled there would form the backbone 
of our considerations here. You will find some 
great articles drawn from symposium partici-
pants and inputs that informed discussions. 
Even more information and conclusions from 
the symposium can be found here:
http://youth-partnership-eu.coe.int

Recognition – we have found – is as much about 
process as it is about product, so this issue also 
includes hints and tips and ideas amongst many 
others for:
setting up your own recognition strategy
improving ways to enrich self-assessment
getting into the job market and seeing youth 
work as a profession
combining the best of formal and non-formal 
education approaches
judging what have been the effects of the intro-
duction of the Youthpass process and certificate
challenging ourselves to use the results of research.

Added to all that, we also get to look at new 
challenges in non-formal education and ask 
ourselves how babies could be involved in acti-
vities – a rich tapestry!

For the next Coyote, we shall be spreading the 
net even wider and attempting to answer the 
question: “What’s going on?”

Getting to the end of producing this edition has 
been quite an adventure, with lots of “ups” and 
“downs” along the way. We hope it has been 
worth it and that you find something to recognise 
as you go through the mirror!


